CALIFORNIA STATE UNIVERSITY, LONG BEACH
Faculty Advisory Committee on Technology (FACT)

Tuesday, 10/21/2008

11:00 p.m.-12:15 p.m.
Location:  MHB 315 Conference Room
Minutes 
Members Present:  Paul Boyd-Batstone (CED), William Grissom (ex-officio CTPAC), Phil Thames (CBA), Krishna Guda (Student Senator, COE), Larry Martinez (CLA), Veronica Acosta-DePrez (CHHS), Dorothy Ottolia (COTA)
Guests:  Terre Allan (FCPD), Walter Gajewski (ITSS)

	Item
	Information
	Actions

	1. Call to order 


	11:05am
	No action needed

	2. Agenda
	*****
	Approved (MSP)

	3. Minutes
	October 21, 2008
	Approved (MSP)

	4. Announcements
	*Introductions of new member, from the College of Health and Human Services, Dr. Veronica Acosta-DePrez  
*FACT revised charge was undergoing a first read by Academic Senate 

*The discussion of the CSU policy documents was postponed.
	No action needed

	5. FACT Business:  
Item 5.1
	Faculty Center for Professional Development:  Dr. Terre Allan reported on the collaborations among the FCPD, the Office of Academic Technology (OATS), and FACT.  The Designs4Learning (D4L) programs included lunch and learn sessions about Student Response Devices (SRD) such as iClicker and Turning Point.  Web 2.0 workshop with Tiffany Travis.  Mini-Conference featuring Dr. Charles Dzuiban from University of Central Florida, 11/20-21/08.
Winter session PD course will be offered to faculty with a $500 stipend to develop a hybrid course for their department.
	*Requests attendance at the D4L sessions and mini-conference.
*FACT to be used as conduit to inform colleges about events.

*Requests assistance with Winter session module development.

	Item 5.2
	Student Response Devise (SRD) campus-wide standardization:  Paul Boyd-Batstone raised the issue to the FACT with a request for draft a non-binding resolution to present to the Academic Senate recommending a single SRD to be supported campus-wide.  The request emerged from the Student Senate.  Krishna Guda explained how students are required to buy as many as 4 different SRDs.  The BookStore and the Help Desk have express a desire to standardize SRDs in order to provide comprehensive support.  The resolution would not exclude other devises on campus, but would give guidance for purchase and support.
	 *Paul Boyd-Batstone would continue to pursue the standardization process by meeting with the BookStore and surveying faculty.
*Draft a non-binding resolution

*OATS will be asked to assist in the process

	Item 5.3
	FACT Member policy concern raised by Dorothy Ottilia was postponed to the 11/18/08 agenda.
	Thank you, Dorothy for understanding

	6. Adjournment
	12:15pm
	Approved (MSP)


Minutes were supplied by Paul Boyd-Batstone
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